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ST. PETER’S CATHOLIC HIGH SCHOOL
PROFILE OF THE ENGLISH DEPARTMENT
The English Department at St. Peter’s is a highly successful and creative team. The department consistently achieves very good results at GCSE. In 2016 A*-C grades for English Language were 79.2% and English Literature in 2015 was 90.5% of which A*- A grades were 33.5%. 78.9% of pupils made 3 levels of progress from KS2 and 45.2% made 4 levels of progress. 
Staffing

The English department currently consists of 6 full time and one part time teacher, shared with Drama. All of these staff are professional, dedicated English specialists with a real desire to translate their love of the subject to the students in their care.  

Curriculum

Pupils receive three 50 minute English lessons each week throughout Year 7 and 8. Year 9 receive four 50 minute lessons a week as do year 10. Year 11  receive five classes. The KS3 curriculum is a structured and integrated framework that fully prepares students for the rigour and challenge of the GCSE course.
Classes in Y7 are streamed for ability with a small, targeted SEN group.  Setting is more fluid in this year group but set changes do occur throughout the years as deemed appropriate. The department currently teaches the AQA GCSE new specification with Years 10 and 11. Only Year 11 will be sitting the new specification in Language and Literature this summer.
Inspection
The school was last subject to a full OFSTED inspection in September 2007, when it was judged to be Outstanding in all areas. Since then the school has not been identified for routine inspection via OFSTED’s risk assessment. 

Trips and Visits
The department is involved in a range of trips and visits that vary year by year. The extra-curricular offer of the department is very rich and includes public speaking, Gifted and Talented sessions and involvement with visiting authors and World Book Day celebrations. 
This is a great opportunity for a committed and effective individual to enhance and enrich a highly successful department and help move us forwards towards a very bright future. 
